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TICAL BIOPSY XIV TOWARD REAL TIME SPECTROSCOPIC IMAGING AND DIAGNOS
Love to its victim clings without relent, and he Of torments and unease complaineth evermore..The Seventh Day..? ? ? ? ? Sherik ben Amrou, what
device avails the hand of death to stay? O brother of the brotherless, brother of all th' afflicted, say..? ? ? ? ? Ah, then will I begin on you with
chiding than the breeze More soft, ay pleasanter than clear cold water and more sweet..On this wise they did with her sister Dinarzad, and when
they had made an end of displaying the two brides, the king bestowed dresses of honour on all who were present and dismissed them to their own
places. Then Shehrzad went in to King Shehriyar and Dinarzad to King Shahzeman and each of them solaced himself with the company of his
beloved and the hearts of the folk were comforted. When the morning morrowed, the vizier came in to the two kings and kissed the ground before
them; wherefore they thanked him and were bountiful to him. Then they went forth and sat down upon couches of estate, whilst all the viziers and
amirs and grandees and the chief officers of the realm and the household presented themselves before them and kissed the earth. King Shehriyar
ordered them dresses of honour and largesse and they offered up prayers for the abiding continuance [on life] of the king and his brother..? ? ? ? ?
n. The Man who never Laughed again dlxxxvii.? ? ? ? ? d. The Tailor's Story cxxxvi.Sixth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor, The, iii. 203..Meanwhile,
the people of the city rejoiced and were glad and blessed the vizier's daughter, marvelling for that three days had passed and that the king had not
put her to death and exulting in that, [as they deemed,] he had turned [from his purpose] and would never again burden himself with
blood-guiltiness against any of the maidens of the city. Then, on the fourth night, she related to him a still more extraordinary story, and on the fifth
night she told him anecdotes of kings and viziers and notables. On this wise she ceased not [to do] with him [many] days and nights, what while the
king still said in himself, 'When I have heard the end of the story, I will put her to death,' and the people waxed ever in wonder and admiration.
Moreover, the folk of the provinces and cities heard of this thing, to wit, that the king had turned from his custom and from that which he had
imposed upon himself and had renounced his heresy, wherefore they rejoiced and the folk returned to the capital and took up their abode therein,
after they had departed thence; yea, they were constant in prayer to God the Most High that He would stablish the king in that his present case; and
this," said Shehrzad, "is the end of that which my friend related to me.".Your coming to-me-ward, indeed, with "Welcome! Fair welcome!" I hail,
iii. 136..Then they left him and dispersed and one of the sons fell to spying upon his father, so that he saw him hide the treasure without the city.
When he had made an end of burying it, he returned to his house; and when the morning morrowed, his son repaired to the place where he had seen
his father bury the treasure and dug and took it and went his way. When the [hour of the] old man's admission [to the mercy of God] drew nigh, he
called his sons to him and acquainted them with the place where he had hidden his riches. As soon as he was dead, they went and dug up the
treasure and found wealth galore, for that the money, which the first son had taken by stealth, was on the surface and he knew not that under it was
other money. So they took it and divided it and the first son took his share with the rest and laid it to that which he had taken aforetime, behind [the
backs of] his father and his brethren. Then he took to wife the daughter of his father's brother and was vouchsafed by her a male child, who was the
goodliest of the folk of his time..? ? ? ? ? Thine honour, therefore, guard and eke thy secret keep, Nor save to one free-born and true thy case
confess..Sindbad the Sailor and Hindbad the Porter.? ? ? ? ? g. The Seventh Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor dlxiii.But she said, 'There is a thing
wherewith we will make her confess, and all that is in her heart shall be discovered to thee.' 'What is that?' asked the king, and she answered, 'I will
bring thee a hoopoe's heart, (138) which, when she sleepeth, do thou lay upon her heart and question her of all thou wilt, and she will discover this
unto thee and show forth the truth to thee." The king rejoiced in this and said to his nurse, 'Hasten and let none know of thee.' So she arose and
going in to the queen, said to her, 'I have done thine occasion and it is on this wise. This night the king will come in to thee and do thou feign
thyself asleep; and if he ask thee of aught, do thou answer him, as if in thy sleep.' The queen thanked her and the old woman went away and
fetching the hoopoe's heart, gave it to the king..Prince who fell in Love with the Picture, The, i. 256..? ? ? ? ? Our stead, that late was desert, grew
green and eke our trees, That barren were, grew loaded with ripened fruits galore..47. El Melik en Nasir and the three Masters of Police cccxliii.? ?
? ? ? w. The Sharper and the Merchants dccccxv.When a year had elapsed, there came to the city a ship, wherein were merchants and goods galore.
Now it was of their usance, from time immemorial, that, when there came a ship to the city, the king sent unto it such of his servants as he trusted
in, who took charge of the goods, so they might be [first of all] shown to the king, who bought such of them as befitted him and gave the merchants
leave to sell the rest. So he sent, as of wont, one who should go up to the ship and seal up the goods and set over them who should keep watch over
them..As for the youth, he gave his governor a thousand dirhems and despatched him to his father, to fetch money from him, so he might pay the
rest of the girl's price, saying to him, 'Be not [long] absent.' But the governor said in himself, 'How shall I go to his father and say to him, "Thy son
hath wasted thy money and wantoned it away"? (180) With what eye shall I look on him, and indeed, I am he in whom he confided and to whom he
hath entrusted his son? Indeed, this were ill seen. Nay, I will fare on to the pilgrimage (181) [with the caravan of pilgrims], in despite of this fool of
a youth; and when he is weary [of waiting], he will demand back the money [he hath already paid] and return to his father, and I shall be quit of
travail and reproach.' So he went on with the caravan to the pilgrimage (182) and took up his abode there..Then said she to the villager's son, 'Know
that I am the woman whom thy father delivered from harm and stress and whom there betided from thee of false accusation and frowardness that
which thou hast named.' And she craved pardon for him and he was made whole of his sickness. [Then said she to the thief, 'I am she against whom
thou liedst, avouching that I was thy mistress, who had been stoned on thine account, and that I was of accord with thee concerning the robbing of
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the villager's house and had opened the doors to thee.' And she prayed for him and he was made whole of his sickness.] Then said she to [the
townsman], him of the tribute, 'I am she who gave thee the [thousand] dirhems and thou didst with me what thou didst.' And she craved pardon for
him and prayed for him and he was made whole; whereupon the folk marvelled at her oppressors, who had been afflicted alike, so God (extolled be
His perfection and exalted be He!) might show forth her innocence before witnesses..12. Asleep and Awake cclxxi.Now I had questioned her of her
name and she answered, "My name is Rihaneh," and described to me her dwelling-place. When I saw her make the ablution, I said in myself, "This
woman doth on this wise, and shall I not do the like of her?" Then said I to her, "Belike thou wilt seek us another pitcher of water?" So she went
out to the housekeeper and said to her, "Take this para and fetch us water therewith, so we may wash the flags withal." Accordingly, the
housekeeper brought two pitchers of water and I took one of them and giving her my clothes, entered the lavatory and washed..? ? ? ? ? b. The
Second Officer's Story dccccxxxii.When the folk heard his words, they talked of letting him go; but the Persian said, 'O folk, let not his speech
beguile you. This fellow is none other than a thief who knoweth how to sing, and when he happeneth on the like of us, he is a singer.' 'O our lord,'
answered they, 'this man is a stranger, and needs must we release him.' Quoth he, 'By Allah, my heart revolteth from this fellow! Let me make an
end of him with beating.' But they said, 'Thou mayst nowise do that' So they delivered the singer from the Persian, the master of the house, and
seated him amongst them, whereupon he fell to singing to them and they rejoiced in him..So Abdulmelik went away to his house, whither he found
that the money had foregone him, and on the morrow Jaafer presented himself before the Khalif and acquainted him with what had passed and that
he had appointed Abdulmelik's son governor of Egypt and had promised him his daughter in marriage. Er Reshid approved of this and confirmed
the appointment and the marriage. [Then he sent for the young man] and he went not forth of the palace of the Khalif till he wrote him the patent
[of investiture with the government] of Egypt; and he let bring the Cadis and the witnesses and drew up the contract of marriage..Then he folded
the letter and committed it to the nurse and gave her five hundred dinars, saying, "Accept this from me, for that indeed thou hast wearied thyself
between us." "By Allah, O my lord," answered she, "my desire is to bring about union between you, though I lose that which my right hand
possesseth." And he said, "May God the Most High requite thee with good!" Then she carried the letter to Mariyeh and said to her, "Take this
letter; belike it may be the end of the correspondence." So she took it and breaking it open, read it, and when she had made an end of it, she turned
to the nurse and said to her, "This fellow putteth off lies upon me and avoucheth unto me that he hath cities and horsemen and footmen at his
command and submitting to his allegiance; and he seeketh of me that which he shall not obtain; for thou knowest, O nurse, that kings' sons have
sought me in marriage, with presents and rarities; but I have paid no heed unto aught of this; so how shall I accept of this fellow, who is the fool
(90) of his time and possesseth nought but two caskets of rubies, which he gave to my father, and indeed he hath taken up his abode in the house of
El Ghitrif and abideth without silver or gold? Wherefore, I conjure thee by Allah, O nurse, return to him and cut off his hope of me.".So he sat
down at the sharper's head, and said to him, 'Know, O Razi, that I will not leave thee till after ten days and their nights, wherein I will wake and
sleep by thy grave. So arise and be not a fool.' But he answered him not and El Merouzi [drew his knife and] fell to sticking it into the other's hands
and feet, thinking to make him move; but [he stirred not and] he presently grew weary of this and concluded that the sharper was dead in good
earnest. [However, he still misdoubted of the case] and said in himself, 'This fellow is dissembling, so he may enjoy all the money.' Therewith he
addressed himself to prepare him [for burial] and bought him perfumes and what [not else] was needed. Then they brought him to the
washing-place and El Merouzi came to him and heating water till it boiled and bubbled and a third of it was wasted, (40) fell to pouring it on his
skin, so that it turned red and blue and blistered; but he abode still on one case [and stirred not]..? ? ? ? ? Whenas the burdens all were bounden on
and shrill The camel-leader's call rang out across the air,.There was once in a city of Khorassan a family of affluence and distinction, and the
townsfolk used to envy them for that which God had vouchsafed them. As time went on, their fortune ceased from them and they passed away, till
there remained of them but one old woman. When she grew feeble and decrepit, the townsfolk succoured her not with aught, but put her forth of
the city, saying, 'This old woman shall not harbour with us, for that we do her kindness and she requiteth us with evil.' So she took shelter in a
ruined place and strangers used to bestow alms upon her, and on this wise she abode a while of time..When the evening evened, the king sat in his
privy chamber and bade fetch the vizier, who presented himself before him, and the king required of him the promised story. So the vizier
answered, "With all my heart. Know, O king, that.To his beloved one the lover's heart's inclined, iii. 22..? ? ? ? ? They have forbid their image to
visit me in sleep; So even my nightly phantom forsaketh me, heigho!.When the two kings saw that woman's fashion and how she circumvented the
Afrit, who had lodged her at the bottom of the sea, they turned back to their kingdoms and the younger betook himself to Samarcand, whilst the
elder returned to China and established unto himself a custom in the slaughter of women, to wit, his vizier used to bring him a girl every night, with
whom he lay that night, and when he arose in the morning, he gave her to the vizier and bade him put her to death. On this wise he abode a great
while, whilst the people murmured and the creatures [of God] were destroyed and the commons cried out by reason of that grievous affair
whereinto they were fallen and feared the wrath of God the Most High, dreading lest He should destroy them by means of this. Still the king
persisted in that fashion and in that his blameworthy intent of the killing of women and the despoilment of the curtained ones, (159) wherefore the
girls sought succour of God the Most High and complained to Him of the tyranny of the king and of his oppressive dealing with them..When the
company heard the seventh officer's story, they were moved to exceeding mirth, and El Melik ez Zahir Bibers rejoiced in that which he heard and
said, 'By Allah, there betide things in this world, from which kings are shut out, by reason of their exalted station!" Then came forward another
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man from amongst the company and said, 'There hath reached me from one of my friends another story bearing on the malice of women and their
craft, and it is rarer and more extraordinary and more diverting than all that hath been told to you.".This was grievous to the princess and it irked
her sore that he should not remember her; so she called her slave- girl Shefikeh and said to her, "Go to El Abbas and salute him and say to him,
'What hindereth thee from sending my lady Mariyeh her part of thy booty?'" So Shefikeh betook herself to him and when she came to his door, the
chamberlains refused her admission, until they should have gotten her leave and permission. When she entered, El Abbas knew her and knew that
she had somewhat of speech [with him]; so he dismissed his mamelukes and said to her, "What is thine errand, O handmaid of good?" "O my lord,"
answered she, "I am a slave-girl of the Princess Mariyeh, who kisseth thy hands and commendeth her salutation to thee. Indeed, she rejoiceth in thy
safety and reproacheth thee for that thou breakest her heart, alone of all the folk, for that thy largesse embraceth great and small, yet hast thou not
remembered her with aught of thy booty. Indeed, it is as if thou hadst hardened thy heart against her." Quoth he, "Extolled be the perfection of him
who turneth hearts! By Allah, my vitals were consumed with the love of her [aforetime] and of my longing after her, I came forth to her from my
native land and left my people and my home and my wealth, and it was with her that began the hardheartedness and the cruelty. Nevertheless, for
all this, I bear her no malice and needs must I send her somewhat whereby she may remember me; for that I abide in her land but a few days, after
which I set out for the land of Yemen.".When the townsfolk saw this, they repented of that which they had done and the affair was grievous to
them; so they sought pardon [of God] and said to her, ' By the virtue of Him whom thou servest, do thou seek pardon for us [of God!]' Quoth she,
'As for me, I may no longer abide with you and I am about to depart from you.' Then they humbled themselves in supplication to her and wept and
said to her, 'We conjure thee, by the virtue of God the Most High, that thou take upon thyself the governance of the kingdom and of the subjects.'
But she refused; whereupon they came up to her and wept and gave not over supplicating her, till she consented and abode in the kingship. Her first
commandment was that they should bury the princess and build over her a dome (6) and she abode in that palace, worshipping God the Most High
and ruling the people with justice, and God (extolled be His perfection and exalted be He!) vouchsafed her, by reason of the excellence of her piety
and her patience and continence, the acceptance of her prayers, so that she sought not aught of Him to whom belong might and majesty, but He
granted her prayer; and her report was noised abroad in all countries..? ? ? ? ? b. Story of the Eunuch Kafour ,,.Accordingly, Shefikeh went out and
repairing to the nurse's house, found her clad in apparel other (100) than that which she had been wont to wear aforetime. So she saluted her and
said to her, "Whence hadst thou this dress, than which there is no goodlier?" "O Shefikeh," answered the nurse, "thou deemest that I have gotten
(101) no good save of thy mistress; but, by Allah, had I endeavoured for her destruction, I had done [that which was my right], for that she did with
me what thou knowest (102) and bade the eunuch beat me, without offence of me committed; wherefore do thou tell her that he, on whose behalf I
bestirred myself with her, hath made me quit of her and her humours, for that he hath clad me in this habit and given me two hundred and fifty
dinars and promised me the like thereof every year and charged me serve none of the folk.".?THE SEVENTH OFFICER'S STORY..? ? ? ? ? And if
into the briny sea one day she chanced to spit, Assuredly the salt sea's floods straight fresh and sweet would grow..Then he lighted him three
candles and three lamps and spreading the drinking-cloth, brought clarified wine, limpid, old and fragrant, the scent whereof was as that of virgin
musk. He filled the first cup and saying, "O my boon-companion, by thy leave, be ceremony laid aside between us! I am thy slave; may I not be
afflicted with thy loss!" drank it off and filled a second cup, which he handed to the Khalif, with a reverence. His fashion pleased the Khalif and the
goodliness of his speech and he said in himself, "By Allah, I will assuredly requite him for this!" Then Aboulhusn filled the cup again and handed it
to the Khalif, reciting the following verses:.It befell, one day of the days, that King Bihkerd embarked in a ship and put out to sea, so he might fish;
but the wind blew on them and the ship foundered. The king won ashore on a plank, unknown of any, and came forth, naked, on one of the coasts;
and it chanced that he landed in the country whereof the father of the youth aforesaid, [his sometime servant], was king. So he came in the night to
the gate of the latter's city and [finding it shut], took up his lodging [for the night] in a burying-place there..? ? ? ? ? Let destiny with loosened rein
its course appointed fare And lie thou down to sleep by night, with heart devoid of care;.Damascus (Noureddin Ali of) and Sitt el Milah, iii. 3..Four
sharpers once plotted against a money-changer, a man of abounding wealth, and agreed upon a device for the taking of somewhat of his money. So
one of them took an ass and laying on it a bag, wherein was money, lighted down at the money-changer's shop and sought of him change for the
money. The money- changer brought out to him the change and bartered it with him, whilst the sharper was easy with him in the matter of the
exchange, so he might give him confidence in himself. [As they were thus engaged,] up came the [other three] sharpers and surrounded the ass; and
one of them said, '[It is] he,' and another said, 'Wait till I look at him.' Then he fell to looking on the ass and stroking him from his mane to his
crupper; whilst the third went up to him and handled him and felt him from head to tail, saying, ' Yes, [it is] in him.' Quoth another, ['Nay,] it is not
in him.' And they gave not over doing the like of this..?Story of King Bekhtzeman..? ? ? ? ? z. The Stolen Purse dcv.When the morning morrowed,
the people went seeking for him, but found him not; and when the king knew this, he was perplexed concerning his affair and abode unknowing
what he should do. Then he sought for a vizier to fill his room, and the king's brother said, 'I have a vizier, a sufficient man.' 'Bring him to me,' said
the king. So he brought him a man, whom he set at the head of affairs; but he seized upon the kingdom and clapped the king in irons and made his
brother king in his stead. The new king gave himself up to all manner of wickedness, whereat the folk murmured and his vizier said to him, 'I fear
lest the Indians take the old king and restore him to the kingship and we both perish; wherefore, if we take him and cast him into the sea, we shall
be at rest from him; and we will publish among the folk that he is dead.' And they agreed upon this. So they took him up and carrying him out to
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sea, cast him in..Now the liefest of all things to Mariyeh was the recitation of poems and verses and linked rhymes and the twanging [of the strings
of the lute], and she was versed in all tongues; so she took the letter and opening it, read that which was therein and apprehended its purport. Then
she cast it on the ground and said, "O nurse, I have no answer to make to this letter." Quoth the nurse, "Indeed, this is weakness in thee and a
reproach unto thee, for that the people of the world have heard of thee and still praise thee for keenness of wit and apprehension; so do thou return
him an answer, such as shall delude his heart and weary his soul." "O nurse," rejoined the princess, "who is this that presumeth upon me with this
letter? Belike he is the stranger youth who gave my father the rubies." "It is himself," answered the woman, and Mariyeh said, "I will answer his
letter on such a wise that thou shalt not bring me other than it [from him]." Quoth the nurse, "So be it." So the princess called for inkhorn and paper
and wrote the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Tow'rds El Akil my journey I take; to visit him, The wastes in praise and safety I traverse, without
fear,.Then said he to Arwa, "What wilt thou that I do with them?" And she answered, saying, "Accomplish on them the ordinance of God the Most
High; (119) the slayer shall be slain and the transgressor transgressed against, even as he transgressed against us; yea, and the well-doer, good shall
be done unto him, even as he did unto us." So she gave [her officers] commandment concerning Dadbin and they smote him on the head with a
mace and slew him, and she said, "This is for the slaughter of my father." Then she bade set the vizier on a beast [and carry him] to the desert
whither he had caused carry her [and leave him there without victual or water]; and she said to him, "An thou be guilty, thou shalt abide [the
punishment of] thy guilt and perish of hunger and thirst in the desert; but, if there be no guilt in thee, thou shalt be delivered, even as I was
delivered.".So she made ready and setting out, traversed the deserts and spent treasures till she came to Sejestan, where she called a goldsmith to
make her somewhat of trinkets. [Now the goldsmith in question was none other than the prince's friend]; so, when he saw her, he knew her (for that
the prince had talked with him of her and had depictured her to him) and questioned her of her case. She acquainted him with her errand,
whereupon he buffeted his face and rent his clothes and strewed dust on his head and fell a-weeping. Quoth she, 'Why dost thou thus?' And he
acquainted her with the prince's case and how he was his comrade and told her that he was dead; whereat she grieved for him and faring on to his
father and mother, [acquainted them with the case]..? ? ? ? ? Parting hath sundered us, belov'd; indeed, I stood in dread Of this, whilst yet our
happiness in union was complete..Then, when it was night, she brought her to me, after she had adorned her and perfumed her, and said to her,
"Gainsay not this thy lord in aught that he shall seek of thee." When she came to bed with me, I said in myself, "Verily, this damsel (216) is more
generous than I!" Then I sent away the slave-girl and drew not nigh unto her, but arose forthright and betaking myself to my wife, lay with her and
did away her maidenhead. She straightway conceived by me and accomplishing the time of her pregnancy, gave birth to this dear little daughter; in
whom I rejoiced, for that she was lovely to the utterest, and she hath inherited her mother's wit and her father's comeliness..So he opened to me and
I went out and had not gone far from the house when I met a woman, who said to me, "Methinks a long life was fore-ordained to thee; else hadst
thou not come forth of yonder house." "How so?" asked I, and she answered, "Ask thy friend [such an one," naming thee,] "and he will acquaint
thee with strange things." So, God on thee, O my friend, tell me what befell thee of wonders and rarities, for I have told thee what befell me.' 'O my
brother,' answered I, 'I am bound by a solemn oath.' And he said, 'O my friend, break thine oath and tell me.' Quoth I, 'Indeed, I fear the issue of
this.' [But he importuned me] till I told him all, whereat he marvelled. Then I went away from him and abode a long while, [without farther
news]..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? la. The Disciple's Story dcccci.? ? ? ? ? Yet with perfidiousness (sure Fortune's self as thou Ne'er so perfidious was) my
love thou didst requite.When the king heard their speech, he bade the crier make proclamation in the thoroughfares of the city that the troops should
prepare [for the march] and that the horsemen should mount and the footmen come forth; nor was it but the twinkling of the eye ere the drums beat
and the trumpets sounded; and scarce was the forenoon of the day passed when the city was blocked with horse and foot. So the king passed them
in review and behold, they were four-and-twenty thousand in number, horsemen and footmen. He bade them go forth to the enemy and gave the
commandment over them to Said ibn el Wakidi, a doughty cavalier and a valiant man of war. So the horsemen set out and fared on along the bank
of the Tigris..? ? ? ? ? For love with your presence grows sweet, untroubled and life is serene And the star of our fortune burns bright, that clouds in
your absence did veil..Then came forward the thirteenth officer and said, 'I will tell you a story that a man of my friends told me. (Quoth he).? ? ? ?
? a. Story of the Physician Douban xi.Then, in his anger, he walled up the door of the granary with clay, and by the ordinance of God the Most
High, there came a great rain and descended from the roofs of the house wherein was the wheat [so that the latter rotted]; and needs must the
merchant give the porters five hundred dirhems from his purse, so they should carry it forth and cast it without the city, for that the smell of it was
noisome. So his friend said to him, 'How often did I tell thee thou hadst no luck in wheat? But thou wouldst not give ear to my speech, and now it
behoveth thee to go to the astrologer and question him of thy star.' Accordingly the merchant betook himself to the astrologer and questioned him
of his star, and the astrologer said to him, 'Thy star is unpropitious. Put not thy hand to any business, for thou wilt not prosper therein.' However, he
paid no heed to the astrologer's words and said in himself, 'If I do my occasion, (103) I am not afraid of aught.' Then he took the other part of his
money, after he had spent therefrom three years, and built [therewith] a ship, which he loaded with all that seemed good to him and all that was
with him and embarked on the sea, so he might travel..147. Isaac of Mosul and his Mistress and the Devil dcxcr.Twelfth Officer's Story, The, ii.
I79..20. Ali ben Bekkar and Shemsennehar cliii.The merchant went out and returned to the old woman, who, seeing him changed of colour, said to
him, 'What did he ask thee, [may God confound] his hoariness?' So he acquainted her with the case and she said to him, 'Fear not; I will bring thee
forth of this [strait].' Quoth he, 'God requite thee with good!' And she said, 'To-morrow go to him with a stout heart and say, "The answer to that
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whereof thou askest me is that thou put the heads of two staves into one of the holes; then take the other two staves and lay them across the middle
of the first two and stop with their heads the second hole and with their butts the fourth hole. Then take the butts of the first two staves and stop
with them the third hole."' (232).Now over against the place in question was a host of enemies, hard of heart, and in this he purposed the youth's
slaughter. So he bade bring him forth of the underground dungeon and caused him draw near to him and saw his case. Then he bestowed on him a
dress of honour and the folk rejoiced in this. Moreover, he tied him an ensign (134) and giving him a numerous army, despatched him to the region
aforesaid, whither all who went were still slain or made prisoners. So Melik Shah betook himself thither with his army and when it was one of the
days, behold, the enemy fell in upon them in the night; whereupon some of his men fled and the rest the enemy took; and they took Melik Shah
also and cast him into an underground dungeon, with a company of his men. There he abode a whole year in evil plight, whilst his fellows mourned
over his beauty and grace..77 The Draper and the Thief (234) dclxi.? ? ? ? ? By Allah, but that I trusted that I should meet you again, Your
camel-leader to parting had summoned you in vain!.Tuhfeh arose and kissed the earth and the queen thanked her for this and bade her sit. So she
sat down and the queen called for food; whereupon they brought a table of gold, inlaid with pearls and jacinths and jewels and spread with various
kinds of birds and meats of divers hues, and the queen said, 'O Tuhfeh, in the name of God, let us eat bread and salt together, thou and I.' So Tuhfeh
came forward and ate of those meats and tasted somewhat the like whereof she had never eaten, no, nor aught more delicious than it, what while
the slave-girls stood compassing about the table and she sat conversing and laughing with the queen. Then said the latter, 'O my sister, a slave-girl
told me of thee that thou saidst, "How loathly is yonder genie Meimoun! There is no eating [in his presence]."' (227) 'By Allah, O my lady,'
answered Tuhfeh, 'I cannot brook the sight of him, (228) and indeed I am fearful of him.' When the queen heard this, she laughed, till she fell
backward, and said, 'O my sister, by the virtue of the inscription upon the seal-ring of Solomon, prophet of God, I am queen over all the Jinn, and
none dare so much as look on thee a glance of the eye.' And Tuhfeh kissed her hand. Then the tables were removed and they sat
talking..Chamberlain's Wife, The King and his, ii. 53..To return to his wife and her mother. When the former arose in the morning and her husband
returned not to her with break of day, she forebode all manner of calamity and straightway despatched her servants and all who were with her in
quest of him; but they happened not on any trace of him neither fell in with aught of his news. So she bethought herself concerning her affair and
complained and wept and groaned and sighed and blamed perfidious fortune, bewailing that sorry chance and reciting these verses:.Merry Jest of a
Thief, A, ii. 186..81. Mohammed el Amin and Jaafer ben el Hadi cccxcii.As for the woman, whenas the man went out from her, she resolved to
depart; so she went forth, saying in herself, 'There is no journeying for me in woman's attire.' Then she donned men's apparel, such as is worn of the
pious, and set out and wandered over the earth; nor did she leave going till she entered a certain city. Now the king of that city had an only daughter
in whom he gloried and whom he loved, and she saw the devotee and deeming her a pilgrim youth, said to her father, 'I would fain have this youth
take up his abode with me, so I may learn of him wisdom and renunciation and religion.' Her father rejoiced in this and commanded the [supposed]
pilgrim to take up his sojourn with his daughter in his palace. Now they were in one place and the king's daughter was strenuous to the utterest in
continence and chastity and nobility of mind and magnanimity and devotion to the worship of God; but the ignorant slandered her (5) and the folk
of the realm said, 'The king's daughter loveth the pilgrim youth and he loveth her.'.37. Abou Mohammed the Lazy ccc.Then I bought of the best and
finest of the produce and rarities of the country and all I had a mind to and a good hackney (221) and we set out again and traversed the deserts
from country to country till we came to Baghdad. Then I went in to the Khalif and saluted him and kissed his hand; after which I acquainted him
with all that had passed and that which had befallen me. He rejoiced in my deliverance and thanked God the Most High; then he caused write my
story in letters of gold and I betook myself to my house and foregathered with my brethren and family. This, then," added Sindbad, "is the last of
that which befell me in my travels, and praise be to God, the One, the Creator, the Maker!".Asleep and Awake, i. 5..Cashghar, Abdallah ben Nafi
and the King's Son of, ii. 195..Then he wrote a letter to King Azadbekht, saying to him, "I am a servant of thy servants and a slave of thy slaves and
my daughter is a handmaid at thy service, and may God the Most High prolong thy days and appoint thy times [to be] in delight and contentment!
Indeed, I still went girded of the waist in thy service and in caring for the preservation of thy dominion and warding off thine enemies from thee;
but now I abound yet more than before in zeal and watchfulness, for that I have taken this to charge upon myself, since my daughter is become thy
wife." And he despatched a messenger to the king with the letter and a present..? ? ? ? ? q. The Shepherd and the Thief dcxxxii.? ? ? ? ? I hope for
present (62) good [and bounty at thy hand,] For souls of men are still to present (63) good inclined..When the king heard this, he said, "Restore him
to the prison till the morrow, so we may look into his affair; for that deliberation in affairs is advisable and the slaughter of this [youth] shall not
escape [us].".Now she had brought to the pavilion aforetime a little brass coffer and laid it in a place whereof I knew not; so, when the inspector of
inheritances (190) came, he searched the pavilion and found the coffer, with the key in the lock. So he opened it and finding it full of jewels and
jacinths and earrings and seal-rings and precious stones, such as are not found save with kings and sultans, took it, and me with it, and ceased not to
put me to the question with beating and torment till I confessed to them the whole affair from beginning to end, whereupon they carried me to the
Khalif and I told him all that had passed between me and her; and he said to me, "O man, depart from this city, for I acquit thee for thy valiance
sake and because of thy [constancy in] keeping thy secret and thy daring in exposing thyself to death." So I arose forthright and departed his city;
and this is what befell me.'".?Story of King Ibrahim and His Son..144. The Lovers of the Benou Udhreh dclxxxviii.The Eleventh Day..Then she
took leave of the princess and veiling her face, disguised herself; (30) after which she mounted the mule and sallying forth, went round about
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seeking her lord in the thoroughfares of Baghdad three days' space, but lit on no tidings of him; and on the fourth day, she rode forth without the
city. Now it was the noontide hour and great was the heat, and she was aweary and thirst waxed upon her. Presently, she came to the mosque,
wherein the young Damascene had taken shelter, and lighting down at the door, said to the old man, [the Muezzin], "O elder, hast thou a draught of
cold water? Indeed, I am overcome with heat and thirst." Quoth he, "[Come up] with me into my house." So he carried her up into his lodging and
spreading her [a carpet and cushions], seated her [thereon]; after which he brought her cold water and she drank and said to the eunuch, "Go thy
ways with the mule and on the morrow come back to me here." [So he went away] and she slept and rested herself..Woman (The Old), the
Merchant and the King, i. 265..? ? ? ? ? y. The Debauchee and the Three-year-old Child dcv.? ? ? ? ? a. The Mouse and the Flea cli.All this while,
Selim lay in shackles and strait prison, and melancholy possessed him by reason of that whereinto he had fallen of that tribulation. Then, when
troubles waxed on him and affliction was prolonged, he fell sick of a sore sickness. When the cook saw his plight (and indeed he was like to perish
for much suffering), he loosed him from the shackles and bringing him forth of the prison, committed him to an old woman, who had a nose the
bigness of a jug, and bade her tend him and medicine him and serve him and entreat him kindly, so haply he might be made whole of that his
sickness. So the old woman took him and carrying him to her lodging, fell to tending him and giving him to eat and drink; and when he was quit of
that torment, he recovered from his malady..King Bihkerd, Story of, i. 121..Tenth Officer's Story, The, ii. 172.12. The Waterfowl and the Tortoise
cxlviii.Merouzi (El) and Er Razi, ii. 28..? ? ? ? ? Your image midst mine eye sits nor forsakes me aye; Ye are my moons in gloom of night and
shadowtide..Therewithal Sindbad the Sailor bestowed largesse upon him and made him his boon-companion, and he abode, leaving him not night
or day, to the last of their lives. Praise be to God the Glorious, the Omnipotent, the Strong, the Exalted of estate, Creator of heaven and earth and
land and sea, to whom belongeth glorification! Amen. Amen. Praise be to God, the Lord of the Worlds! Amen..Presently, her husband entered and
saw the girdle and knew it. Now he was ware of the king's love for women; so he said to his wife, ' What is this that I see with thee?' Quoth she, 'I
will tell thee the truth,' and recounted to him the story; but he believed her not and doubt entered into his heart. As for the king, he passed that night
in chagrin and concern, and when it morrowed, he summoned the chamberlain and investing him with the governance of one of his provinces, bade
him betake himself thither, purposing, after he should have departed and come to his destination, to foregather with his wife. The chamberlain
perceived [his intent] and knew his design; so he answered, saying, 'Hearkening and obedience. I will go and set my affairs in order and give such
charges as may be necessary for the welfare of my estate; then will I go about the king's occasion.' And the king said, 'Do this and hasten.'.Then
they went to the youth and said to him, 'Know that the king thanketh thee for thy dealing yesternight and exceedeth in [praise of] thy good deed;'
and they prompted him to do the like again. So, when the next night came, the king abode on wake; watching the youth; and as for the latter, he
went to the door of the pavilion and drawing his sword, stood in the doorway. When the king saw him do thus, he was sore disquieted and bade
seize him and said to him, 'Is this my requital from thee? I showed thee favour more than any else and thou wouldst do with me this vile deed.'
Then arose two of the king's servants and said to him, 'O our lord, if thou command it, we will strike off his head.' But the king said, 'Haste in
slaying is a vile thing, for it (107) is a grave matter; the quick we can slay, but the slain we cannot quicken, and needs must we look to the issue of
affairs. The slaying of this [youth] will not escape us.' (108) Therewith he bade imprison him, whilst he himself returned [to the city] and
despatching his occasions, went forth to the chase..Sailor and Hindbad the Porter, Sindbad the, iii. 199..Fourth Officer's Story, The, ii. 142..24. The
Ten Viziers; or the History of King Azad- bekht and his Son ccccxxxv.JAAFER BEN YEHYA AND ABDULMEILIK BEN SALIH THE
ABBASIDE. (144).When the king heard this, drowsiness overcame him and he slept and presently awaking, called for the candles. So they were
lighted and he sat down on his couch and seating Shehrzad by him, smiled in her face. She kissed the earth before him and said, "O king of the age
and lord of the time and the day, extolled be the perfection of [God] the Forgiving One, the Bountiful Giver, who hath sent me unto thee, of His
favour and beneficence, so I have informed thee with longing after Paradise; for that this which thou wast used to do was never done of any of the
kings before thee. As for women, God the Most High [in His Holy Book] maketh mention of them, [whenas He saith, 'Verily, men who submit
[themselves unto God] and women who submit] and true-believing men and true-believing women and obedient men and obedient women and
soothfast men and soothfast women [and long-suffering men and long-suffering women and men who order themselves humbly and women who
order themselves humbly and charitable men and charitable women and men who fast and women who fast] and men who guard their privities and
women who guard their privities [and men who are constantly mindful of God and women who are constantly mindful, God hath prepared unto
them forgiveness and a mighty recompense]. (172).54. The Woman whose Hands were cut off for Almsgiving dcxli.When she heard their words, in
the presence of the folk, she said, 'Praise be to God, the King who availeth unto all things, and blessing upon His prophets and apostles!' Then
quoth she [to the assembly], ' Bear witness, O ye who are present, to these men's speech, and know that I am that woman whom they confess that
they wronged.' And she turned to her husband's brother and said to him, 'I am thy brother's wife and God (extolled be His perfection and exalted be
He I) delivered me from that whereinto thou castedst me of false accusation and suspect and from the frowardness whereof thou hast spoken, and
[now] hath He shown forth my innocence, of His bounty and generosity. Go, for thou art absolved of the wrong thou didst me.' Then she prayed for
him and he was made whole of his sickness..Then I arose and fared on a day and a night, till I came to the house of my master, who saw me pale
and disfeatured for fear and hunger. He rejoiced in my return and said to me, 'By Allah, thou hast made my heart ache on thine account; for I went
and finding the tree torn up by the roots, doubted not but the elephants had destroyed thee. Tell me then how it was with thee.' So I told him what
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had befallen me and he marvelled exceedingly and rejoiced, saying, 'Knowst thou where this hill is?' 'Yes, O my lord,' answered I. So he took me
up with him on an elephant and we rode till we came to the elephants' burial-place..King of Ind and his Vizier, The, ii. 105..THE FAVOURITE
AND HER LOVER. (174).The vizier's story pleased King Shah Bekht and his heart clave to the story of the merchant and the old woman; so he
bade Er Rehwan withdraw to his lodging, and he went away to his house and abode there the next day..SHEHRZAD AND SHEHRIYAR. (145).? ?
? ? ? Hence on the morrow forth I fare and leave your land behind; So take your leave of us nor fear mishap or ill event..? ? ? ? ? Wherefore fair
patience look thou use, for sure 'tis praiseworthy; Yea, and its issues evermore are blessed and benign;.? ? ? ? ? And aloes-wood, to boot, he
brought and caskets full of pearls And priceless rubies and the like of costly gems and bright;.121. The Devout Platter-maker and his Wife
cccclxviii.Uselessness of Endeavour against Persistent Ill Fortune, Of the, i. 70
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